Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group

in Gerrans Memorial Hall, 9.45 am on 15th April 2016

Present





John Adams                       JA

Assessor – Ruan Lanihorne

Julian German                    JG

Cornwall Councillor

Ralph German                   RG

Reviewer – Gerrans


David Giles                       DG

SG member – Ruan Lanihorne

Alison Golding                   AG

Assessor – Veryan

Geoff Pring                        GP

Assessor – Ruan Lanihorne                                   


David Spreadborough         DS

Assessor - Philleigh                           

Sue Wagstaff

    SW


MT – Veryan
Brian Willis

    BW


Reviewer – St Just

1. Apologies received from: Brian Chenoweth and Helen Hastings. SW explained that Wendy Hopper would no longer be a member of the group as her new employment prevented her attending the meetings. WH has been thanked for her contributions to the PAG.               
2. Declarations of interest: None
3. Open period for members of the public to address the meeting:  None present
4. Minutes of meeting 1st April 2016: Following unanimous approval the Minutes were signed by JA
5. Matters arising: 
· Action points – JA confirmed that he had reviewed Rob Lacey’s response to queries raised by the MT and he would be discussing with the MT at their meeting later this morning before chasing RL on outstanding issues.
SW confirmed that although the 6-week period had expired a chaser letter was sent to the Inspector for the Trecarrell appeal and the response has already been circulated to the Group but basically no change. SW has also contacted James Evans of Cornwall AONB and read his email response to the decision to the Group.

· JA confirmed that a Briefing Note had recently been issued by Cornwall Council and circulated to parishes and SW agreed to circulate to the Group. However, JA explained that a Roseland specific note had not been received and this would be discussed at the MT meeting later this morning.
6. Assessment against RNDP Objectives – JA explained that the MT had received an email from Graham Webb suggesting that the PAG assessment process should include assessment against the Roseland Plan Objectives. GP supported the idea as the Group has already encountered applications which could not easily be assessed using just policies and he felt they must not overlook the context of the policies. All agreed that the views of the community should always be considered and the Objectives are based on these views. JA has produced a draft assessment form which will be presented to the MT later this morning and to the SG next week and if approved will then be incorporated in the PAG assessment process.
7. Assessment of:
· PA16/01886 – Green Waters, Freshwater Lane, St Mawes TR2 5AR – Assessed by AG and GP but decided prior to the meeting – not NMA and full application required. JG commented that the planning officers now appear to be checking NMAs more carefully.
· PA16/01907 – Gaywinds, Crohans Close, Veryan TR2 5PP – Assessed by DS and AG. It was agreed that the submission lacked adequate detail of dimensions and that the amount of glazing and possible loss of amenity should be queried.
· PA16/02341 – The Old Malthouse, Ruan Lanihorne TR2 5NZ – Assessed by GP and DS. JA gave some history of the site and DG added some local knowledge. It was agreed that the Plan objective regarding affordable housing should be highlighted and a query raised regarding present need.
· PA16/02366 – Cherry Tree Cottage, Veryan TR2 5QA – Assessed by AG and JA. All agreed this proposal was more acceptable than previous submissions and the problem over increased height removed. However, it was agreed that the increased volume should be queried and the inappropriateness of the slate hanging and large glazed area in the family room in the conservation area highlighted. All felt that the concerns of the Historic Environment Officer regarding the previous submission had not been adequately addressed and his input should be sought.
· PA16/00965/PREAPP – Land East of Lowen Meadow, Newton Road, St Mawes TR2 5BS – Assessed by GP and JA. After general discussion it was agreed that the response should be based on non-conformity with Plan Objectives. JG highlighted the fact that although the proposal was presented as 50/50 open market/affordable the details of this and future proposals should be studied as the number of possible occupants was more relevant i.e. one bed affordable flat is not equivalent to 3 bed open market house.
8. AOB:
· BW and JG reported that the planning officer on Sea Craig had indicated he wished to approve the application but the PC and JG were asking that the case be referred to the planning committee.
· SW referred to the email circulated to the Group from the applicant for Pendennis. It was agreed that the letter from the PAG should stand and that SW should respond with an acknowledgement.
· RG advised that he had heard of a glamping site being erected on the Roseland. Following a discussion regarding planning restrictions on camp sites it was agreed that SW would investigate and report back on any relevant legislation especially in an AONB.
Meeting closed at 11.05am



S Wagstaff
Action points:

SW –
1. Circulate Briefing Note to the group
2. Investigate and report back on any relevant planning legislation regarding glamping/camping sites especially in an AONB
